
 

 

 

Learn to Live Term 3, Week 10 (17th September, 2021) 

Important Dates:                                                 

Please mark these dates on your  calendar 

 

Please note: All upcoming events are  

currently postponed in line with current  

Government COVID restrictions. 

 

Grose Road, Faulconbridge NSW 2776 

 PO Box 249, Springwood 2777     Phone: 4751 2208     Fax: 4751 3933 

Website: http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Email: http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Access student portal: http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 Principal: Mrs C Frith 

Assistant Principal Stage 1: Mrs N Bridges 

Assistant Principal Stage 2: Mrs K Jansons 

 Rel Assistant Principal Stage 3: Mrs C Hawkins 

E-News Updates 
• Winner announcement 

• Mrs Frith on leave 

• Book Thief Winner 

• Relieving Principal  

• Year 6 Farewell News 

 

 

 

 

School Activities Update 

Kitchen and Garden Classes - Term 3 
Stage 1 

 
Sport Days - Fridays 

K-2 (9.55 - 10.55) 

3-4 (12.25 - 1.25) 

5-6 (1.55 - 2.55) 

 

   PE Days (sports uniform) 

Tuesday: 2/3P, 3/4T, 3/4Z, 3/4C 

Wednesday: 1/2F, 1/2W, 5/6P. 5/6H, 5/6S 

Thursday: 1/2H, KB, KG, K/1C 

 

 Library Days 

Tuesday: 5/6S. 5/6H, 5/6P 

   Wednesday: 1/2W, 3/4C, 3/4Z, 2/3P 

 Thursday: K/1C, KG,  

Friday: 1/2F, KB, 1/2H  

3/4T: Thursday (odd weeks), Friday (even weeks) 

      

 Music 

Tuesday: K/1C, KB. KG, 1/2W, 1/2H 

Wednesday: 5/6S. 5/6H, 5/6P, 3/4T 

Friday: 2/3P, 3/4C, 3/4Z, 1/2F  

 

 

Please remember when emailing 

the school, to please reference 

your child's class. 

Term 4 – OCTOBER  

Mon 4 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tues 5  First day of Term 4  

Term 3 – SEPTEMBER 

Fri  17 Last day of Term 3  

Term 4 – DECEMBER 

Tues 7 Year 6 Farewell 
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Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

Thank You 

Thank you to Faulconbridge students, staff and families for making me feel so welcome during my 
short stay at Faulconbridge Public School. I have certainly enjoyed my time at Faulconbridge, even 
though this time has occurred during very different circumstances. It has been enjoyable meeting 
students, staff and speaking with some parents/carers over the phone throughout the last two weeks 
of term 3. 

It is important to recognise the efforts of families with home learning throughout term 3. Faulconbridge 
staff have greatly appreciated the support provided by parents, carers and grandparents with online 
learning during the term. Thank you for your efforts! 

 

It is also important to recognise the efforts of teaching staff, administration staff and support staff who have worked 
incredibly hard throughout term 3 and risen to the challenges of providing online home learning for Faulconbridge Public 
School students, within an extremely complex environment. Thank you for your efforts! 

It is always extremely pleasing when school communities are able to work together, to help each other through such 
challenging times.  

I would like to wish all Faulconbridge families and school staff a restful break and an enjoyable term 4. Enjoy the down time 
that school holidays will bring – a chance to recharge the batteries, ready for term 4  

Term 4 online learning will commence on Tuesday 5 October, as Monday 4 October is a public holiday.  

Staggered Return to School Plan 

As you may be aware the NSW Premier, Gladys Berejiklian, in conjunction with the NSW Department of Education and NSW 

Health, announced on Friday 27 August, a staggered return to school plan for term 4. The plan is for some students to start to 

return to school on Monday 25 October (Term 4, Week 4), as outlined below.  

• From Monday 25 October (Term 4, Week 4), select cohorts under stay-at-home rules – starting with students in 
Kindergarten and Year 1 – will return to face-to-face learning under  Level 3 plus COVID-safe settings, as long as 
community transmission and vaccination rate requirements have been met. 

• From Monday 1 November (Term 4, Week 5), students in Years 2 and 6 will return to face-to-face learning under  Level 
3 plus COVID-safe settings, as long as community transmission and vaccination rate requirements have been met. 

• From Monday 8 November (Term 4, Week 6), students in Years 3, 4 and 5 will return to face-to-face learning under  
Level 3 plus COVID-safe settings, as long as community transmission and vaccination rate requirements have been met. 

 

Further information will be sent to all Faulconbridge families, early term 4 regarding the guidelines around the return to 

school procedures. 

In the meantime, the Department of Education continues to ask for parent support with home learning and strongly urge all 

parents/carers to keep their children at home to participate in home learning. Schools will remain open for parents who are 

essential workers and are required to send their children to school. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact the school on 4751 2208. 

 

Take care, stay safe and stay connected! 

Mr Sean Montgomery  

Relieving Principal 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           CUB AWARDS 

         Congratulations to our Cub Award winners for 2021: 

 

 

 

 

 

 TERM 3 

WEEK 10 

KB Caitlin S  Demonstrating safe, respectful, learner behaviours at all times! 

KG Violet M Consistent effort during home learning. 

K/1C L L Being a safe, respectful learner at all times. 

1/2F Clementine 

M 

Always being a safe, respectful learner. 

1/2H Xavier R  Being an excellent learner during home learning!  

1/2W Zahli A  Outstanding work during term three both at school and at home. 

2/3P William S  Always being a safe, respectful learner. 

3/4C Theodore R  Dedication and consistent hard work while learning from home. 

3/4Z Lucy R  Outstanding effort with all work. 

3/4T Ashton D  Working consistently hard to complete online lessons. 

5/6P Matilda M Continuous efforts through online learning and being a respectful and 

supportive peer. 

5/6S Eva  A Outstanding contributions during online learning. 

5/6H Tyler K  An awesome effort during online learning. 

   

Term 3  Lachlan R  (ES1) Archie B (S2) 

Week 9 Clea B (S1) Bailey C  (S3) 

   

Term 3 Remy L (ES1) Emily D (S2) 

Week 10 Harrison L (S1) Conor O (S3) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. How long have you been teaching?   I have been teaching primary students for 

under a year. 

2. How long have you been teaching at Faulconbridge?  4 months. 

3. How do you think you can improve Faulconbridge Public School?   I am not so 

sure I could improve it; it is such a great school already. All I can do is try to be 

the best teacher/mentor/colleague that I can be. 

4. How do you think kids learn best?  When they are in a positive, safe, and     

exciting environment that offers fun, engaging, and interactive experiences 

aligning to what their interests may be.  

5. What stage do you teach?  The awesome Stage 3. 

6. What is the first thing that you will do after lockdown? Visit my  family and friends!  

7. What is your favourite science experiment? This is hard, there are so many cool science experiments, but I 

guess I love seeing different chemical reactions and anything that involves baking soda can be pretty exciting .  

8. What is your favourite movie and why? Well, I have many because I do have a love for Marvel, Disney and 

Christmas. But any of the Harry Potter movies would have to be my favourite as I grew up reading and loving 

the movies as they came out. I love the magic and the different world the stories take you to. 

9. What is you favourite cake? Bee sting, but you also can never really go wrong with chocolate cake . 

10. Why did you come to Faulconbridge Public School?  Because I had heard how wonderful FPS is and after I 

completed my final practicum, I was delighted to be able to stay and work with such a beautiful school.  

 

by Sarah, Sofia and Alice 

Tell Them From Me Survey 

Dear Parents and/or Carers,  
 
Please help us by letting us know what we are doing well and what we can do better in our school. Click on this 
link http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/faulco1 to complete the annual 'Tell Them From Me' parent survey. All  
responses are anonymous and provide the staff with valuable feedback.  

We thank you for your ongoing commitment and support in our shared role of educating our students. 

 

The Staff at Faulconbridge Public School 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/faulco1


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Construction Work 
Our school has recently received correspondence from Blue Mountains City Council about construction works near our 
school:  

Construction of Kerb Ramp Faulconbridge Public School  

Blue Mountains City Council has been successful in receiving funding to construct a new kerb ramp in the vicinity of Faulcon-
bridge Public School. The School Zone Infrastructure sub - program is part of the $540 million Federal Stimulus NSW Road 
Safety Program. The aim of the program is to deliver improvements to pedestrian and cycling facilities to better connect    
children and their parents and carers to their schools.  

Council has identified the need for a new kerb ramp on the corner of Grose Road and Meeks Crescent. The construction 
works are due to commence on Wednesday 22nd September and concluding on Friday 24th September 2021.  

This construction has been timed to coincide with school holidays, weather permitting.  

To ensure work zones are safe, traffic and pedestrian management may be implemented during the works. Temporary fencing 
may also be installed as required. Please follow the signs and directions from traffic controllers. While every effort will be 
made to reduce the impact to the school, Council is aware that temporary inconvenience may be caused during construction. 
Pedestrian access to the school should still be available for those that need to access the school at this time. These works may 
also generate an increase in noise at times.  

Council appreciates your cooperation and understanding while this project is being implemented and trust the outcome will 
be beneficial to the school community. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS 
 

Andrew McLeod 

Accredited Club Professional NSW TCA 
Coach 

Previously coached in USA and Germany 

Qualified PDHPE Teacher 
 

GROUP & PRIVATE LESSONS 

ALL AGES - beginners to elite players 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY COACHING CLINICS 

PRO SHOP, RACQUET SALES & RESTRINGING 

Phone: 4751 5383 

Mobile: 0416 083 472 

Email: springwoodworldoftennis@hotmail.com 

SPRING ST, SPRINGWOOD 

SWOT 



 

 

 



 

 

 


